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16th June 2024 

            Third Sunday after Trinity 

            www.costachurch.com 

                   info.costachurch@gmail.com  

Tel: 952 808 605 

Sunday School is available at San Pedro 

Chaplaincy Pew News 

San Pedro Anglican Service  10.00 am Sotogrande Anglican Service 12 noon 

with Tony Carroll 

The Mustard Seed 
  Hymns      Reading    Page 
  276 I heard the voice of Jesus say Ezekiel 17: 22-24  845 
  48 Be still and know   2 Corinthians 5: 6-17 1161 
  689 Thine be the glory   Mark 4: 26-34   1006 
  51 Be thou my vision  

SERVICES ON-LINE 
SAN PEDRO: Last Sunday, sorry no video due to illness, however look on the website for 
the sermon. All our sermons are available on the website. 
If you would like to receive an electronic copy of the Gibraltar Methodist Church  
monthly Newsletter, please ask Graham Gibbens: grahamkgibbens@gmail.com 

SAN PEDRO Every Sunday Anglican Service 10 am with Tony  Carroll 

In the annexe of the Church of Virgen del Rocio   

SOTOGRANDE First Sunday of the month 12 noon Methodist Service 

Iglesia de Sotogrande Nuestra Sra de La Merced 

SOTOGRANDE All other Sundays Anglican Service 12 noon with Tony Carroll 

SAFEGUARDING In accordance with the Diocese of Europe Protocol and 

policy,  this church has its own Chaplaincy Safeguarding Officer (CSO)  

Jean Kerr-Hill. 

If you have any safeguarding  concerns or questions please contact   

info.costachurch@gmail.com or  sgojkh48@yahoo.com 
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Everyone from both congregations is warmly invited to a short series of  

Frontline on Fridays 31st May, 7th and 14th June, 4. 30 - 6pm  

On 14th June with Margaret and Adrian Hall, 29 Ocean Villas, Calle Alameda, Duquesa.  

Please let Heather Moore know if you need a lift or directions 

664 686 632 or heatherasmoore@gmail.com  

Coffee mornings every week at 11 am 

Sotogrande, held in Sabinillas  Contact Sylvia on 620 052 440  

San Pedro, Contact Jean on 609 256 274  

PRAYER GROUP  

via Zoom every Monday at 8:00pm  Contact Margarita on margarita.wrann@gmail.com or via WhatsApp 

on +34 650965677  

THIS WEEKS RECOMMENDED BIBLE PROJECT VIDEO 

https://bibleproject.com/explore/video/ezekiel-1-33/ 

Charities that we support weekly 

Sotogrande  - Café y Calor Charity.    

San Pedro - Caritas (in San Pedro) and Emaus (in Estepona) - on alternating weeks. 

Tithes and Offerings 

Contact the Treasurer, Ian Angus, ianangus@mac.com for bank account details to set up regular giving. 

Chaplaincy Council Meeting 8th June 

The first meeting of the newly elected council took place on the morning of Saturday 8 
June at Chaplaincy House in Estepona. It was a time for the new council to begin its work 
of helping to support and coordinate the life, ministry and mission of our chaplaincy.  
We discussed the forthcoming raffle which will take place on 14 July, with tickets drawn 
in each church. Tickets will be on sale from this Sunday. Matters which are discussed at 
each council meeting include the administration of safeguarding, environmental  
concerns, and any issues arising from the report on pastoral and liturgical matters that 
were previously considered at the Ministry Meeting which takes place on the Tuesday 
before the council meeting. The occasion of having our first meeting with the new  
chaplaincy treasurer, Ian Angus, allowed us to discuss the current state of finances in the 
chaplaincy, as presented in the quarterly accounts provided by our previous treasurer 
Stephen Wall. In order to strengthen this aspect of the life of the chaplaincy it was  
suggested that a finance committee, made up of some members from the council, meet 
with the treasurer prior to each council meeting, so that financial matters can be  
properly reviewed before the council meeting. Considered financial matters will then be 
reported to the council for their oversight. As with safeguarding, financial matters, even 
though administered by a lead person, are the collective responsibility of the chaplaincy 
council which acts as the ‘body corporate’ of the chaplaincy. This constitutes the  
chaplaincy as a recognized legal entity and employer of the chaplain, with overall  
responsibility for matters of management and maintenance. One of our new members, 
Chris Wawn, is developing some proposals for the chaplaincy and these will be  
presented and considered by the council at the next meeting which will take place at 
Chaplaincy House on the morning of the 14th September. All council meetings begin and 
end in prayer.        Tony Carroll 
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ECO NEWS 

ECO REP - Rosalind Scott-Gibb -  

rosalind.scott.gibb@gmail.com  

Church ECO website:   
costaecogroup.wixsite.com/website-3Church  
ECO group Facebook page: Costa del Sol Eco 
group 

16/6/2024 

If you have any items or photographs, for Pew News, suggestions for  contents, or comments on our  

publication,  please send them to: Jean:  kerrhillspain@yahoo.co.uk 

Who is who in the Chaplaincy and how to contact them 

Churchwarden Sotogrande :   

Christine Sabio - sotograndechurchwarden@hotmail.com  

Team members: Kevin Metcalf  - kev1965metcalf@gmail.com 

Lorenzo Wilkendorf -  wilkendorf@hotmail.com 

Churchwarden San Pedro: Andrea Bennett - 2021andreabc@gmail.com 

Team members : Patricia Gommersall - patricia.g2515@hotmail .co.uk  

Jean Kerr-Hill: - kerrhillspain@yahoo.co.uk  

San Pedro Pastoral Care Helpline - patricia.g2515@hotmail.co.uk 

Put on your thinking caps and come up with  

inventive and original ideas. 

Get ready to start to sell tickets. 

Contact: Andrea: 2021andreabc@gmail.com, Gisela: seipelg@aol.com  

or Christine: sotograndechurchwarden@hotmail.com  


